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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 2168-A

COMMITTEE: Environmental Protection 

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to creating a water account database 


	SPONSORS: Council Members Brannan, Koslowitz, D. Diaz and Rose

 


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 2168-A would require the Commissioner of Environmental Protection to create a searchable online database through which anyone who registers and pays a periodic subscription fee may access information relating to water meters, with the exception of 1-3 family homes. Such information will include, but not be limited to, water meter billing data and balances, consumption usage and technical information about the water meter.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 120 days after enactment.  
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	TBD
	TBD
	TBD

	Expenditures (-)
	$100,000
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$100,000
	TBD
	TBD



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be some impact to revenues from the periodic subscription fee the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) would charge customers for accessing information on the database. The fee amount is unknown at the time of drafting this fiscal impact statement. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that this legislation would impact expenditures in the amount of $100,000 for Fiscal 2022, which is based on the hiring of technology consultants to design, develop and conduct system analysis of the database.  Additional support staff may be needed for the upkeep and maintenance of the database, which may result in additional costs in Fiscal 2023 and beyond. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Fund 

SOURCES OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division
				Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs 
				Department of Environmental Protection 
				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Jonathan Seltzer, Senior Financial Analyst

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head
Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 2168 on December 10, 2020 and was referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee jointly with the Committee on Parks and Recreation and the Committee on Resiliency and Waterfronts on October 20, 2021, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 2168-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on November 10, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intr. No. 2168-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 10, 2021. 
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Proposed Int. No. 2168-A	Page 2
image1.png




